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MEETING MINUTES


Chairperson:
Kristine Schroeder
Secretary/ Minutes:   Kathy Korn
Date/Time:
Tuesday, September 13, 2016, 6:30pm 
Location:
Grellinger Hall

Participants:
Father Chuck Hanel, Chuck Andrychowicz, Joanne Brandtjen, Mike Hausman, Cindy Hill, Helena Keeley, Kathy Korn, Mic Pietrykowski, Christy Rosenberger, Kristine Schroeder, Steve Szocs
Excused:  
none 
Guest:
Carlos Londono
	Item
	Discussion
	Next Steps & Responsible Party

	Prayer

	The meeting began on time with a prayer
	

	Introductions
	Carlos Londono was introduced to the council by Father Chuck.  He is the seminarian assigned to us as a teaching parish.  He will be learning from us as a parish as he proceeds through the final years before ordination.
Carlos joined and became an official member of Queen of Apostles.   Welcome Carlos!

	Fr. Chuck and The Teaching Parish Committee working with Carlos.

	Minutes
	The minutes were approved as corrected.  The correction being to change village to city in regards to Pewaukee WI.
	Change will be made by Kathy and it will be sent to Kris.

	Father’s update
	The process to build and make the needed changes to the Capitol Drive Campus was covered by Fr Chuck.  The handout with the process was distributed and discussed. A request to the Archdiocese was approved by the Council to conduct a feasibility study to determine needs to expand this campus. Form A will be submitted to the Archdiocese.  Form available from the Archdiocese website.
We were requested by the Finance Council to approve the expenditure of funds to repair the roof.  Council Approved the funds to be used for Roof repair.  The approval will go to the Archdiocese as the cost of the repairs is > $30,000 which is maximum in which a parish can spend without notification to the Archdiocese.  (Cost is estimated at $39,000)  
Request by Finance Council to approve proxy request to do a feasibility study regarding the sale of buildings & property on the Wisconsin Ave. Campus.  Council has requested additional information from John Schueller.  Approval by the council was tabled for now.

Weekly attendance was down but the contributions are increasing.
	Upon approval of the Archdiocese a feasibly study will be conducted.
A Committee needs to be set up to work with the Archdiocese to conduct the feasibility study. 
Kris to ask John Schueller to attend the October 2016 PC meeting to answer pertinent questions to the sale of buildings and land on the Wisconsin Ave. Campus.


	 Council Items
	Helena ~ Regarding general questions.  Ministry scheduling is under review. 
Lisa Kopczyk does a great job with the web page.  There are a couple of items she will be asked to modify.
A way for transporting parishioners without cars or unable to drive was brought up. The council decided our operating our own van is opening us up to too many risks and need to recommend available services if one is needed.

Cindy ~ School Property. She talked with John working on large items and the gym is still being rented out. Cindy would like us, the council, to see what the totals are for the sales and use fees.
Faith Formation

Meeting was held with Beth Plestina, Liz Kuhn, Kathy Korn, Christy Rosenberger and Kris Schroeder and update where we currently are as well as the expectations and timeframes to meet the goals stated in the strategic plan.
Next step is to re-establish the Lifelong Faith Formation Committee.

Christian Formation  ~ Youth (Beth and Liz)

As of September 13th 212 students are enrolled in the 2016-2017 Christian Formation Program (K4 through Confirmation.) FYI the numbers are down from 2014-2015 236 and 2015-2016 225.

The parent/youth kickoff meeting was held, the contacts have been distributed to parish leaders heading service opportunities.
There was little response to establishing a college age mailing list.  There was also little response from past Alberte Scholarship winners.

Meetings were held with other parishes and the Archdiocese for joint programs and workshops.

Finance
The balance sheet was shared and discussed.  In addition, John Schueller informed the council Pewaukee does not permit electric message boards.
He does have some cost information.  JT Rams to do the roof, $22,615. And CG Schmidt to do the woodwork, for $15,970.  Total $38,585.

$37,000 will be going out to schools this week for the student tuition reimbursement.

Human Concerns

The Bereavement Committee is going very well. 

Band – music for people

Queen’s Ball

Outreach
Prayer and Worship
Good committee. Mary Tannis President, Betty Meyer Vice President, Secretary Kathryn Bartlett.
A Liturgical Assistant will take care of the Mass items.

Script has been taken over by Christian Formation. 

A suggestion box is one idea for parishioners to share their ideas for items the P&W committee consider.
It is suggested the envelopes for contributions be examined when the contract expires.  Is this the best way to accomplish the giving?

The altar linens and banners made by parishioners aren’t being used as they were,  

The Meet and Greet for Brian McLinden went very well.

The Missionary visit had to be cancelled.  He will be here the weekend of Oct 1 and Oct 2.

Stewardship Fr Chuck
Barb Vite from the Archdiocese offered us a chance to work with LPTI on our stewardship drive. They work on targeting pledges, enhanced contributions at 1/3 the usual cost. $5 per family.  This includes communication, mailings, materials, analysis of patterns a portal, website and postage.  There will be a commitment Sunday buildup, a follow up to those responding and a reminder to those who don’t. We can learn and then apply what we learned to next year.

	Helena will send Cindy questions on staffing the Masses when a holy day isn’t obligatory. Ann Heckencamp will be contacted regarding the booklet she made and produced.
Cindy will get the information from Lisa and get back to us.

The Lifelong Faith Committee will be developed working with the people named to the left to encourage other parishioners to step in.

Chris and Helena are covering the items.
Brian will discuss the use of these items with Liz White and the others involved.


	Ongoing Items
	
	

	New Items
	Oct 22 ~ The meeting at Christ the King.  People were reminded of it and information provided on registration. 
 Chuck Andrychowicz will provide and do the prayers at the October meeting
	

	Next Meeting agenda items
	Next meeting is Wednesday October 19th at 6:30 pm in Grellinger Hall
	

	Closing Prayer
	The meeting ended with a prayer.
	


      

